Chair Prozanski, Vice-chair Thatcher,

| reside in Oregon and my name is Doug Hille.

| am in strong opposition to Senate Bill 554, SB 585, and other proposed anti-gun efforts to undermine our 2nd Amendment rights by
legislators.

Not a single one of these proposals will have any impact whatsoever on crime or violence and will only impact law-abiding citizens
exercising their constitutionally guaranteed rights.

These bills, and others like them want to take away all of our rights to protect ourselves and leave us completely defenseless.
SB 554 is shocking as it is aimed directly, and only, at those with concealed handgun licenses. There is no justification for this. A
concealed handgun license will become both more expensive and worthless at the same time. CHL holders are the most law-

abiding segment of society.

There is NO problem this bill needs to solve, it is a pathetic, unconstitutional attempt, and a perversion of the state’s pre-emption
law by legislators to project to the public that they are addressing “gun violence”. Nothing could be further from the truth.

| strongly urge you to defeat this bill.

Thank you



